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January 14, 2021 

The Honorable Mike DeWine 

Governor of the State of Ohio 

77 South High St., 30th Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215 

Dear Governor DeWine, 

Over the last few weeks we've heard from FOP members across Ohio about the 

impact of COVID-19 on police. The stories make it clear that police must be 

considered as the first responders that they are and receive priority access to the 

COVID-19 vaccine. 

Since emergency responders and firefighters have already gained access to the 

vaccine, let us be clear: police are second only to emergency medical providers in 

answering calls involving acute emergencies. Police are often first on the scene 

and must perform life-saving procedures that put them in contact with citizens 

without the privilege, or in some cases even the ability, to worry about whether or 

not the people are sick. Our jobs regularly put us in contact with people where it is 

difficult to social distance and, in the instance of answering a call at someone's 

house, it's not natural for residents to wear masks. 

The problem is immense and absent a vaccine, there's little hope on the horizon 

for police. In Cleveland, Police Chief Calvin Williams reported to city council that 

staffing is down and, "A lot of it has to do with COVID-19." 150-160 officers a week 

have been out due to COVID-19 or quarantine. 

In Columbus, reports indicate a 33 percent positivity rate and dozens, if not 

hundreds, of officers quarantined. One police officer wrote us and I include an 

excerpt here because I believe it really highlights what patrol-level officers are 

facing. 

My issue is that police have not had the option to stay home through this 

pandemic. Due to the nature of our job, we encounter many people every 
day. Many people who we cannot distance from and many who are not 




